
Currently, FERC-725L (OMB Control No. 1902-0261) accounts for the 
information collection burden associated with Mandatory Reliability Standards for
the Northeast Power Coordinating Council (NPCC) Region.

However, FERC-725I (OMB Control No. 1902-0258) also contains information 
collection burden associated with the NPCC.

The Commission requests OMB approval to add the burden associated with 
FERC-725L to the existing burden in FERC-725I since both collections account 
for the information collection burden of Reliability Standards in NPCC. Later, 
FERC will request to remove the NPCC related burden hours from the FERC-
725L.  Currently, FERC divides all burden associated with a particular reliability 
region to be incorporated under the same OMB Control Number.


